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 Conclave Time! 
Sept 6 ï 9, in San Luis Obispo 

 

Itôs time for the sixtieth iteration of this extraordinary story ! 
 

There will be a contingent heading down on Thursday, Sept 6, meeting in the 

morning in Morgan Hill at McDonaldôs on Cochrane Rd., to leave by 10AM 

 

I have the following folks going: 

Storms, Sanders, Marcottes, Raffettos, Shempps, B.Traill, Stobbes, Chalmers, 

Matlocks, Palmers (SLO residents), Crandalls (from South)  

If you are going and not listed, let me know. 

 

  



     

              

An advisory from our webmaster 
For those receiving the web version, remember, you can contact your esteemed officers by clicking the ñAbout Usò 

link and clicking on the name of the officer.  This protects us from malefactors! 

On the Events page, each month's event includes three icons. One is to email the host, one is a link to a Google map 

that shows the starting point of the run, and finally, one to show weather conditions. ï Rickò 

If youôd like to drop the printed version and read this on the web site let your editor know 

Coming Events 
 

Fri -Sunday October 7-9   60th Conclave with TC Motoring Guild  

 

Sunday November 13   Dinner in San Francisco at Buca di Beppo, Linda Chalmers 

                                            See an item further on for planning 

 

December 17,18   Holiday Party, John & Elizabeth Taylor, Healdsburg 

 

Other Events 
 

First Saturday of each month - Cars & Coffee, Pier 31, San Francisco, 8 ï 11AM ï Oct 1 
 

British Fall Classic Morgan Hill, Oct 1-2 

 

 

Missive from the desk of your president: 
 

 As some of you know, I am out of service for a while since I have had a hip replacement.  Thinking 

about driving Nelson is a real motivation to get through the rehab process as quickly as possible.   

 A couple years ago I was asked by some members to focus on cartoons related to encouraging kids to 

learn about and participate in TC events.  The production of the two ñTC Kidsò childrenôs books really got Cruz 

talking about and participating in the general maintenance process.  However, Iôm not so sure it had the desired 

effect for our TC community at large.  I continue to consult Cruz for ideas and review of my work.  Ideas from 

YOU would be greatly appreciated.   I will give you credit! 

              
As a result of my position in the club, I continue to get inquiries from TC owners or offspring of TC 

owners requesting sources to sell a TC.  This perpetuates the question, ñWhat will happen to our cars when we 

can no longer drive them?ò  I would like to take this opportunity to begin a dialogue with all of our members for 



     

              

ideas that we can use to initiate events/activities throughout the year that would introduce TCôs to our families 

and potential enthusiasts.  Take some time and think about it and send me an email with your thoughts.  We 

have time before the annual meeting to come up with some new ideas for events.  Sharing time with each other 

and our families is the really important issue. 

Remember the 60th Conclave is coming up this month.  The time for reservations and meal requests is 

drawing to an end.   ACT NOW!      -           Brian 

 

 

Flying High 
 

Septemberôs event at the Schellville Airport was terrific.  Up close and personal 

with a Mustang, Flying Tiger P-40, two Stearmans and a pre-WWII bi-wing 

Grumman F3F. 

 

The event started with coffee at the Storms, a west Marin run and lunch in 

Petaluma.  When we got to the airport, it seemed all locked up, but we got a 

personal tour from one of the fellows there. 

 

Those at the event were, the Marcottes, Storms, Chalmers, Tucks, B. Traill, our furthest member, Ian Buckley 

from Adelaide Australia, plus Christian Rowcliffe in his very nice MKII Midget.  

 

A couple of Stearmans                                                      Elizabeth, Linda and Ian                         

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Note the oil beneath the P-51 



     

              

    
     Rick contemplates an Alfa 2000 lurking beneath the P-40 

  

 

 
A carrier based Grumman f3f that was obsolete by 1940      Not much more instrumentation than a TC 

 

November Dinner 
 

Our traditional dinner on November 13 in San Francisco will be at Buca de Beppo at 855 Howard street, 

between Fourth and Fifth Sts, with a parking garage at Fourth & Mission, a block away (street parking should 

be available too).  Also BART and Muni within a few blocks away.  The Taylors want to host a wine party 

beforehand at their pied a terre in the Golden Gateway.  More info lateré 

 

We have a private room which can hold up to 40!  So donôt be shy.  We have a traditional Italian dinner (more 

than plentiful) with salad, pastas and lemon chicken, dessert, soft drinks and coffee for the great price of $38 pp 

Taxes and tips included.  The club will treat for one glass of wine or beer with a coupon.  There will also be a 

cash bar for further imbibing.   

 

For those who havenôt been there, it is a fun place with good food and we should have a ball.  We need your 

checks for this dinner made out to Allan Chalmers by NOV 1.  See yôall there!  Linda 

 

 



     

              

ARR/TCMG 60 th Annual Conclave, Thursday 

thru Sunday, October 7-9 
 

 

It is time for the 60th annual gathering of the TC Motoring 

Guild (The South) and the Abingdon Rough Riders (The 

North)  We are meeting at The Apple Farm located at the 

north side of San Luis Obispo from Thursday, October 6th, 

2016 and we will be parting company Sunday, October 

9th.  It is significantly located next door to the Motor Inn, the 

first motor hotel in America and the site of the very first Conclave in 1957. We will have some sightseeing 

drives planned for both Friday and Saturday.  Friday's drive will take about an hour and a half, and Saturday's 

will take about two and a half hours. 

 

Room rates have been negotiated with The Apple Farm. There are 4 King bed rooms and 4 Queen rooms in the 

hotel.  There are 9 "Trellis" King rooms and 13 "Trellis" Queen rooms that are close to the parking lot.  Some 

will have parking right outside your door.  The all-inclusive rates are $132.44 for the hotel rooms and $121.12 

for the Trellis rooms on Thursday night. On Friday and Saturday nights the rates change to $222.99 per night 

for the hotel rooms and $155.08 per night for the Trellis rooms.  To book your reservation call The Apple Farm 

at (805) 544-6100 and use the Abingdon Rough Riders reservation of #805816. 

 

Thursday and Friday nights we will have the cocktail party in the Garden room.  There will be restaurants 

recommended for your dinner.  Most are downtown but there is a pizza restaurant three blocks away for those 

who wish to walk. 

 

Saturday night we will hold our traditional banquet.  Security cameras will be strategically placed to protect the 

club banners.  Banquet choices are three dinners:  

1) Farmer's Market Pasta  (vegetarian offering)  $32 

2) Seared Salmon with Rice Pilaf. $40 

3) New York Steak with mashed potatoes  $40 

 

Please send a check with choices made out to me ï Allan Chalmers, 1231 12th Ave.  SF 94122 

Looking forward to celebrating sixty years of our combined clubs events.  

 

 

New Blood  
 

On the subject of bringing younger folk into 

our hobby, as mentioned by El Presidente 

Brian, hereôs a couple of candidates: 

 

Cam and Tate Carlstedt, our next door 

neighbors look to be heading out for a fun 

drive.  Note the shoulder belts are properly 

installed.  I know they will be great car guys, 

cuz they drive their scooters really fast! 

 

 

 

 



     

              

 

 

 

 

A visit with a J2 and several owners 

 
Ian Buckley and I went down to check out Bill Traillôs J2 and listen to it humming.  Also there, were Barry 

Swack and Dave Gallagher ï wow ï three J2 owners. 

 

Dave is assembling his engine there, after having it worked over, with new Babbitt bearings.  Billôs needs a bit 

of body work.  Barryôs is intact. 
 

  
 

  
 

 

 

 

Bill Webbôs car is for sale  
at On The Road Again, in Morgan Hill.  I couldnôt find any details on it and have asked, but nothing so far 

 



     

              

 

Member Dave Longôs Car is For Sale 
 

NormanTuck, Australian member Ian Buckley, and your correspondent went to evaluate Daveôs car at the 

request of Scott Sutton, his step-son.  Dave has not driven the car for several years and it needs a new home.  

We three agreed that this is a really good TC ï It is solid, with excellent metal and wood, a very good paint job 

and  upholstery.  As you can see from photos, it is a dark red/maroon, with light cream upholstery.   

 

The car, having sat ï covered ï filling of the brake system ï silicon ï and a bleeding.  The Dunlop tires have 

good tread,  but sidewalls show cracking, so would need to be replaced before long.  It comes with very good 

canvas, a nice half tonneau, plus a full tonneau and extra side curtains in black.  A complete set of 1 ¼ carbs 

and complete air cleaner.  An aluminium valve cover, and a lot of other spare parts.  There is a tool kit included. 

 

Scott is asking $32K.  We felt that is a good price for a really nice car.  Call Scott at (507) 822 5000

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


